
Assassination Records Review Board 

600 E Street NW    Suite 208    Washington, DC  20530 
 
 

 

February 27, 1995 

 

 

VIA FAX:  (202) 435-6544 

 

Donald Persinette 

General Counsel 

United States Secret Service 

1800 G Street, NW 

Washington, D.C.   

 

 

RE: March 7 meeting of Review Board members with Director Bowron 

 

Dear Don: 

 

Per our conversation this afternoon, enclosed is some background 

information on the Assassination Records Review Board and the five Review 

Board members who will be meeting with Director Bowron on March 7 at 

4 p.m. 

 

The Board members' names and affiliations are: 

 

John R. Tunheim, Chair:  Chief Deputy Attorney General, 

State of Minnesota 



 

Dr. Henry F. Graff:  Professor Emeritus of History 

Columbia University 

 

Dr. Kermit L. Hall:  Dean, College of Humanities and 

Professor of History and Law 

Ohio State University 

 

Dr. William L. Joyce: Associate University Librarian for Rare Books 

and Special Collections 

Princeton University 

 

Dr. Anna K. Nelson: Adjunct Professor of History 

American University 

 

Also attending the meeting will be the Review Board's Executive 

Director, David Marwell.  (I may also be attending the meeting.)   

 

I will contact you about final details, such as the room number where 

the meeting will be held, and any additional information you may need.  

In the interim, please feel free to give me a call at 724-0088  (the fax 

number is 724-0457). 

 

Thanks so much for all your assistance in setting up this meeting.  

The Review Board intends to make courtesy call on the heads of all agencies 

whose documents are affected by the provisions of the statute establishing 

the Review Board, The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records 

Collection Act of 1992, 44 U.S.C. § 2107 note.   As we discussed 

previously, the Board had a very useful and mutually productive meeting 

with FBI Director Freeh, and looks forward to a similar one with Director 



Bowron.  Your personal attention to this matter has been most helpful and 

is truly greatly appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Sheryl L. Walter 

General Counsel 

 

 

 

cc: John Tunheim (without enclosures) 

David Marwell 

 


